
Georgia Grant Professionals Association (GGPA)
February 25, 2014
Meeting Minutes

The GGPA monthly meeting was held at the Georgia Tech Research Institute from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m., Tuesday, Feb. 25, 2014.
Attendees:  Meghann Adams, Danny Blitch, David Bridges, David Broussard, Cathy Brown, William Brust, Lauren Collens, Deborah Cook, Amanda Day, Dearonda Harrison, Kimberly Hays de Muga, Kelly Hopkins, Kim Kukler, Joann Lawrence, Karen Lindsey, Camissa McCuedy, Mary Quat, David Ross, Debra Scott, Pat Sheppard, Lonnie Smith, Skye Thompson, Diana Very, Daniel Wenger, and Gina Wood. 
I. Welcome and Introduction:  GGPA President Sylvia Redic was absent due to obligations incurred during her role as Interim City Clerk for the City of Morrow. Vice President Nancy Smallwood and Treasurer Charles Alford were also absent. Meeting presenter and Past President Kimberly Hays de Muga welcomed attendees, who then introduced themselves.
II. Presentation of “DAF? OMG! Donor-Advised Funds and the Grant Professional” was given by Kimberly Hays de Muga. The handout will be available on the www.ggpa.org website.
III. The business portion of the meeting was conducted by GGPA Secretary Pat Sheppard.
IV. Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Charles Alford was not in attendance so a report was not given at this meeting.
V. Minutes for the Jan. 28, 2014 meeting were emailed one day in advance of the meeting. Motion to approve was made by Kimberly Hays de Muga and seconded by Amanda Day. The minutes were approved unanimously by the members.

Pat Sheppard noted that she did not have the attendee listing for the November 26, 2013 meeting, therefore she could not distribute the minutes for that meeting for approval. Minutes for the November 26, 2013 meeting will be distributed and voted upon for approval at the March 25, 2014 meeting.

VI. Pat Sheppard requested suggestions for future speakers or topics. Three suggestions resulted from this request including: a representative from Junior League; a talk by GGPA member Vince Fulgham on setting goals and objectives for grant evaluation; and guidance of post-award management of grants. 
VII. GGPA’s 2014 Southern Regional Grant Conference update: Danny Blitch and Amanda Day reported that 45 persons have registered for the conference thus far, including out-of-state registrants from Virginia, South Carolina and California. A total of 100 attendees and 25 speakers are expected. Sponsorships for the conference are being sought. The national Grant Professionals Association awarded a $1,000 grant to GGPA to assist with the conference. Conference volunteers are needed; those who are interested should contact Kelly Hopkins at hopkinsk@fultonschools.org. 
VIII. Kelly Hopkins announced that Fulton County Schools received a $3,814,027 Striving Reader Comprehensive Literacy Grant from the Georgia Dept. of Education. 

IX. Danny Blitch announced that the Omnibus Reconciliation Act will result in substantial budget cuts in federal agencies. He encouraged members to contact their local representatives to comment on the impact of these cuts.

X. Amanda Day announced the upcoming annual election for GGPA board members (President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer). An email will be sent to all members by Amanda and Kimberly Hays de Muga about the nominations, which will close by March 28. 
XI. Next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 25, 2014 at 10 a.m. Location and topic to be determined; this information will be relayed to members through the March newsletter, the next meeting invitation and on www.ggpa.org.

Minutes provided by Patricia Sheppard, GGPA Secretary.
Minutes for Feb. 25, 2014 meeting were presented at the March 25, 2014 meeting. Motion to approve was made by Danny Blitch and seconded by Amanda Day. The minutes were approved unanimously by the members.
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